
Waukesha County Department of Public Works 

Notice of Overnight Lane Closures 

Location: N Grandview Blvd (CTH T), Northview Rd to Silvernail Rd 
Date: Thursday, September 25, 2025 
Time: 8:00 PM – 5:00 AM  

 

Project Details: 

The Waukesha County Department of Public Works will be performing overnight roadwork 
on Thursday, September 25, 2025. This work is part of scheduled maintenance for N 
Grandview Blvd (CTH T) to rout and seal cracked pavement. 

• Lane Closures: 
One lane will be closed in both northbound and southbound directions during the 
work. 
Once lanes are completed, crews will adjust traffic patterns to switch and work on 
the opposite lanes. 

• Safety Lighting: 
Work trucks will be equipped with DOT-approved lighting specifically designed for 
nighttime traffic control to enhance visibility and safety. 

 

What Drivers Should Know: 

• Please slow down in work zones. 

• Follow all posted signage and directions from contractor. 

• Expect minor delays and shifting traffic patterns during the operation. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we work to improve our roads safely and 
efficiently. 

 

 

 


